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MINUTES OF THE BIG LOCAL PARTNERSHIP MEETNG  
 

Monday 5 June 2018  
At Thurcroft Hub   

 
Present: Tony Simmonds (Chair) TS 
 Diane Oxley  DO 
 Anne Barrass AB 
 Tim Leach TL 
 Emma Lindley EL 
 Cath Walker CW 
 Kay Mosley KM 
 Shaz Biggin SB 
 Alister Shaw AS 
 Rachel Cole  RC 
 Steve Ruffle SR 
 Amy Brookes ABr 

   
Apologies: Andrea Pears AP 
 Lee Wright  LW 
   
   

2.1 Introductions/Apologies  
TS welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
    

2.2 Minutes of the last Meeting 
Church Fayre – It was agreed to let the Church borrow Big Local’s 
gazebo for the Summer Fayre.  Help to put it up would be welcome.   
Pit Top – ABr gave an update on the pit top.  RMBC are a minority 
shareholder of the company who owns the land.  This land will be used as 
landfill starting in July 2018.  They will consult with the local community 
about what happens to the land afterwards.  It was suggested to invite 
someone from the company to one of the future meetings.    
 

2.3 Public Art 
Money has been received through Section 106 for some public art in the 
village.  ROAR attended the meeting and showed some examples of 
public art including architecture, sculptures, murals, carnivals etc.  A 
steering group has been set up for this project.  Consultation will take 
place with the village to find out what they would like to see.  
   

2.4 Partnership as a Constituted Group  
A brief discussion took place at last month’s meeting about becoming a 
constituted group.  Becoming constituted will allow them to apply for their 
own funding which will help them continue after the 3 years.  SR ran 
through a draft constitution.  SR spoke about getting charity status as this 
attracts much more funding, however, this is more difficult.   It was 
suggested maybe setting up several smaller groups i.e. one for events, 
luncheon club, young people etc.  It was agreed that if Big Local wants to 
continue they do need to find their own funding.      
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2.6 Events  
Apprenticeship and Jobs Fayre – The Jobs Fayre will be held at the 
Hub on Thursday 21 June from 11 am to 3pm.  SR advised that 14 stalls 
have already booked.  Leafleting will take place prior to the event on 
Tuesday 19 June at 11am, all help would be very welcome.  Local 
businesses have been contacted along with local schools and colleges.  
The Parish Council have also been invited.  DO and RC will organise the 
refreshments.  Local Trust are also coming up to visit and would like to 
speak to a few members of the partnership.  
Gala – This year’s gala is on Saturday 28 July, 12pm until 5pm.  DO said 
that any help with the setup of the gala i.e. putting tents up and getting the 
bins out etc. would be much appreciated as this year we will be short on 
volunteers.  The leaflets will be delivered a couple of weeks before the 
event.   
Day Trips – Two trips have been booked for families, one to Canon Hall 
on Friday 24 August and one to Cleethorpes on Friday 10 August.  An 
adult’s only trip has been booked to Blackpool on Friday 17 August.   
End of War Event – A tea dance has been organised for Wednesday 7 
November from 2pm until 5pm to celebrate the 100th Anniversary of the 
end of the war. There will be a singer, bingo, raffle and buffet.  Monies 
raised will go to the Poppy Appeal and Help for Heroes.   
     

2.7 Projects 
Litter Pick – The next litter pick will be Saturday 30 June at 10am. 
Skip – The next skip will be on Arbour Drive on Saturday 14 July at 10am 
until full. 
 

2.8 Date and Time of Next Meeting  
Monday 2 July at 6.30pm at Thurcroft Hub. 
 

2.9 Any Other Business 
New Grant Forms – These forms have been sent to everyone who has 
ever received a Small Grant.  The closing date is the end of June and 
people will be invited to the July meeting.   
Partnership Survey – AS asked that people complete this if they haven’t 
done already.    
 

 


